Our Ref: 2020/068/And/Eac

19 March 2020



Woodland Road Amington Tamworth Staffordshire B77 4FF

Telephone 01827 301800
Fax 01827 301801
Email post@lfata.org.uk
Website lfata.org.uk

Dear Parents/Carer

Academy Closure

Last night the Government announced that all schools are to close at the end of Friday 20 March, **except for children of key workers and vulnerable children**.

At this stage we don't know how long the closure will be for, but we are working on the assumption that it may be for some time. We will, of course, keep you updated.

The Secretary of State for Education has also asked that schools remain open in some capacity during the Easter break for these children so that designated key workers can continue to fulfil their roles. We will give details of this provision to those families over the next few days.

We will be doing everything possible to help minimise the disruption to learning for all our pupils. As you will know from our recent communication, for those not coming into school, we will ensure that learning can continue. This work and your child's progress will be monitored regularly by staff members from the school.

These are unprecedented and challenging times but we are committed to your child's education through remote learning and through caring for those who will continue to attend school.

We appreciate this is a very difficult and worrying time for everyone, and we appreciate your support and patience as we work through all the details.

Yours sincerely

Andrew Deen Principal

Landau Forte Charitable Trust A company limited by guarantee

Registered in England No. 2387916

Registered Office: Landau Forte College Fox Street Derby DE1 2LF